BARMBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

Contact Parish Clerk: Mrs. Vivien L.E. Cox. Tel: 01759 302290
Email: ParishClerkBMPC@gmail.com, Website: http://www.barmbymoor.net

Parish Council Meetings
Future meeting dates for 2021: 5 August, 23 September, 4 November and 9 December
(and will be Face to Face meetings).

Parish Update

Community Speed Watch - is now operational once again, you will see the volunteers in
action in Main Street. They have noticed an increase in traffic, often over 300+ vehicles per
hour and the majority of drivers appear to be respecting the 30 mph speed limit. More
volunteers are needed so please get in touch if you are interested. Just a pity that some
drivers still drive too fast!

New Litter Bin — to be erected at the entrance to Keldspring Lane in the autumn once ERYC
get new supplies. The new bin is being purchased by the Parish Council.

Willow Trees, Beck Side — cosmetic pruning is due to be carried out in the autumn, no date
at the moment.

Planters in the Village — Teresa Bovingdon has offered to help site flower planters in the
village. The Parish Council are asking permission from ERYC Highways.

Play Park — sorry one of the slides on the Captain Mannering Play Tower has been damaged.
A replacement slide to be erected in the near future. During September, Rospa will be
inspecting the play equipment for safety issues.

East Riding of Yorkshire Council Traffic Survey March 2021 — the 7 day traffic survey
concluded with a low priority result, both for Main Street and Sutton Lane. Because of this
the sites will be monitored by Traffic Management until a further survey in 5 years. The
Parish Council have asked for an on-site meeting to review and ask for options to improve
road safety.

Village Taskforce Walkabout — was carried out in June. ER Highways have agreed to clean
and repair any signs around the village, repair potholes, grass verge cutting, re-fix broken
council sign near Holborn Estate garages, repair concrete telecom chamber, repair raised
paving slabs at Holborn Estate, Flat Lane corner with Main Street needs a kerb repair,


http://www.barmbymoor.net/

footpath repair in the vicinity of the Play Park, weed spray and clear bus stop layby, repair
leaning road sign in Back Lane, and clean out the gullies outside Ashtree Cottage. Most
issues had already been raised, but it is beneficial to discuss problems with the Highways
Officer on-site. Repairing the road bridge across the beck at Beck Side had works raised over
a year ago. Also a few more requests discussed at the walkabout need further attention.

Overhanging hedges and trees — after the Taskforce walkabout, several parishioners may
receive letters asking them to cut back the vegetation which is overhanging the footpaths.

Openreach Community Partnership update (Ultrafast Fibre Broadband) — the Government
is currently having some departmental issues. Unfortunately BM is still in a queue for the
scheme to be approved as the Department of Culture, Media and Sport are having a few
teething problems with the new voucher scheme.

Litter picking — a BIG thank you to Teresa Bovingdon and her group of volunteers, who have
been regularly litter picking and cleaning our beautiful village. The work is certainly
appreciated.

Holborn Estate, Flat Lane (near the school) - works for Flat Lane, Barmby Moor are
scheduled to take place during the summer holidays, week commencing 26 July for 2 weeks
(however might be completed sooner). Flat Lane is on the capital programme that is looked
after by the Civil Engineering Department. They have informed that priority wise, the
scheme is around 3-4 years away.

In the interim until the capital scheme, some remedial works are to commence to

the 'parking area' in front of the hedge at Holborn Estate. Improvement works which
involve adding timber edging, soil and seed to the areas which have been damaged, then in
the parking area, the plan is to plane all this area out, making a flat level surface. Then
provide compacted plainings to build the area back up. Hope this improves the unsightly
verge and improves the safety of the children going to school.

Polite request from a local resident — can horse riders please come back and pick up their

horses droppings? One local resident on several occasions has had to clean the road in front
of their property.

Coronavirus remains a serious health risk. It is important to
stay cautious and help protect yourself and others

Stay safe



